 MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING
SVN Charter School
April 15, 2024

Edgar Palacios, Board President
Scott Heffner, President Elect
Calvin Ricks, Board Secretary
Ann Klockau, Board Treasurer
Selena Smith 
Amber Betts

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
	Present – In person
	Present - Virtually
	Absent
	Administration Present

	 

	Scott Heffner
Ann Klockau
Edgar Palacios
Amber Betts
Selena Smith
	Calvin Ricks

	Nicole Goodman, Superintendent
Mary Pittala, Director of Finance and Operations 
Jessica DiGiovanni, Principal (left at 5:45 PM)
Allyson Thurston, Dir. of Curriculum and Professional Development (left at 6:02 PM)



	
CALL TO ORDER
The Board of Directors at Scuola Vita Nuova convened for the regular board meeting on April 15, 2024, at 5:30 P.M. via Zoom. Edgar Palacios called the meeting to order.
	
ROLL CALL 
The roll was called. The response was by voice: 
Scott Heffner – Present
Ann Klockau – Present  
Edgar Palacios – Present  
Calvin Ricks – Absent   
Selena Smith – Present
Amber Betts – Present  
	
QUOROM PRESENT
Edgar Palacios, President, determined a quorum was present. 

PUBLIC COMMENT
The next order of business was the public comment session as provided by Board Policy 0412.
          No one was present.

CONSENT AGENDA 
a. March 2024 Minutes
b. March 2024 Financials
c. March 2024 Accounts Payable in the amount of $749,059.91
Ann Klockau moved to adopt the consent agenda. Selena Smith seconded the motion. The motion carried.

SCHOOL REPORT 
Presented by Nicole Goodman, Jessica DiGiovanni, and Allyson Thurston

Open Enrollment
· Jessica DiGiovanni shared information about Open Enrollment Discipline. Enrollment marketing went out via Facebook ads, city bus ads, and messaging to SVN families. There was also marketing at the Show Me City Schools Fair, and a few staff went to early childhood centers. Jessica shared the total enrollment for the 2024-2025 school year, and she shared a chart that shows the number of students enrolled in each grade. Open enrollment ended on March 1st.
Discipline
·  Jessica DiGiovanni shared the suspensions and incidents chart. There was an uptick in students who were out of the classroom during the first semester, but there was a strong decline in the second semester. Social emotional and behavior supports helped the decline. There has been support from the Deans of Student Culture in the 5th and 6th grades. Supports include parent meetings, contributions, triage, brain breaks, and Open Seat. 
· Allyson Thurston shared information on student achievement. Allyson shared the Lexia Reading levels chart. The chart showed students in K-4th grade who are at or above reading level, and their growth from August to March. Allyson Thurston shared a graph of the Reflex Math levels for 4th grade. The Reflex program will be used schoolwide next year. Allyson Thurston shared information about Hoot Tutoring. Hoot Tutoring is 1-on-1 with a live virtual tutor. They receive this for 20 minutes, 3 days per week. There are 90 students in the spring session. There will also be a summer session for Hoot, and the incoming 6th grade students will get two sessions per day. MAP testing will begin the last week of April/beginning of May. There will be a pep rally on April 26th to create excitement for students. 
· Summer Enrichment will be June 3rd-21st, 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM. Breakfast and lunch will be provided for students. The summer session will be focused on reading and math, and there will also be interest club and sports.
Survey Responses
· Nicole Goodman shared that there was a total of six responses to the Parent Survey for the Education & Development Committee. There will be three parents chosen to be on the committee.
Strategic Planning
Nicole Goodman shared the Strategic Plan steps that have been completed, and the next steps for the Board and administration. Kent Peterson and the team came for a site visit, and they are still unpacking the data as well as giving feedback. There may be another site visit.


Facility Updates
· JE Dunn continues to give a monthly update to administration. Regarding the SSA building, the project is moving along, and it may be completed sooner than expected.
Taste of SVN
· The Taste of SVN will be April 18th and is a big family engagement event that has occurred in the past. It will be in the gym, and there will be some performance groups. The event is being led by a parent this year as well as a few staff members.
Celebrations
· The 5th -8th band performances and 1st-4th grade concerts are this month. The Kindergarten Celebration and the 8th grade graduation will be in May.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
· Committee Reports
· Finance
· Ann Klockau shared the Treasurer’s Report. The reserves are $5.6 million. The remaining construction costs will come out of the reserves. The YTD income is $6.4 million, and the YTD expenses are at $8 million. The check register was reviewed and approved. Enrollment is 393 versus the budgeted 414. The WADA is at 546.5 vs 547 budgeted; SVN is paid on a WADA 557. There are RFPs out for the audit and food service. The 2024-2025 budget will be presented at the May Board meeting, and they will be seeking approval. 
· Governance
· Edgar Palacios called for an action item to accept the resignation of Calvin Ricks. Selena Smith moved to accept the resignation of Calvin Ricks. Amber Betts seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Scott Hefner, Vice President will be acting as secretary until a new one can be elected.
· Education & Development
· Selena Smith, Amber Betts, and Nicole Goodman met last Friday. The committee will determine the meeting cadence with the parents that will be selected to join. The immediate needs are to determine: 
1. How the committee will impact the SVN ecosystem to meet the achievement goals and
2.  What support mechanisms are needed or desired by the Administration team. 
· New Board Members 
· SVN had a successful showing at the Blaque KC Charter School Draft. SVN chose three individuals: Lesley Smith, Antwan Daniels, and Fahteema Parrish. They will join the Board, contingent upon their background checks, in June as will Steve Bellis. Scott Hefner moved to approve Lesley Smith, Antwan Daniels, Fahteema Parrish, and Steve Bellis as SVN Board members contingent upon background checks. Ann Klockau seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.



· Juneteenth
· The administration is asking for approval to recognize Juneteenth as a recognized holiday for staff. Amber Betts moved to approve Juneteenth as a recognized holiday for staff. Ann Klockau seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
 There was no old business.

ADJOURNMENT
Selena Smith moved to adjourn the meeting. Amber Betts seconded. The motion carried.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:18 P.M.

FUTURE MEETINGS
The next Board Meeting will be held at 5:30 P.M. on May 20, 2024, at Scuola Vita Nuova Charter School 535 Garfield Ave, Kansas City, Missouri or virtually, it will be provided in the Board’s Meeting Notice.  
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Minutes prepared by Jene Counts, Administrative Assistant. 
Minutes approved by the SVN Board of Directors on May 20, 2024.  

							
							_______________________________________
							Scott Hefner, Vice President	
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